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“Reach for the Stars” 

 
Principals Message 

Upcoming Events 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

 

Welcome to another week. Students have been working hard in all classes and have been producing 

some amazing work. The Wonderful Work poster on my door, showcasing the amazing work and learning 

students are doing in their classrooms, is starting to fill which is very pleasing to see. I love seeing the        

students so proud of what they are learning and the effort they are putting into tasks.  

 

School Development Day — Friday 29th May 

On Friday we will have our Term 2 School Development Day. The staff will be working on planning for the 

future as our current strategic plan will conclude at the end of 2020. Staff will be working in groups to     

review the 2020 Operational plan and then set goals for the remainder of the year.  

 

Reporting 

As always in Term 2, staff in the middle of one of our busiest times with reporting and testing of students 

learning. As a school we have decided to produce normal reports or as close to normal as possible. This 

means that we will be grading your child/children on an A-E scale in all curriculum areas as well as provid-

ing a comment for the English and Mathematic learning areas and a General comment. If you have any 

questions about what reports are going to look like this semester please don’t hesitate to contact me.  

 

Last week during drama and design and technologies, students started work on their Aesop’s Fables  

shadow puppets. They are creating the scenery and puppets for their chosen script and later this week 

students will be performing their shadow puppet shows. I look forward to seeing what they produce.  

 

Lauren Suttie 

Principal 
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FROM OUR JUNIOR ROOM WITH MISS SCOTLAND 

“This term we are learning about Dinosaurs. For statistics and proba-
bility we predicted what could be inside the egg. We graphed what day 
it was most likely to hatch on.”  

 



FROM OUR SENIOR ROOM WITH MISS CASTLEDEN AND MRS NICHOLL 

SCHOOL NOTICES 

Students may bring lunches from home that require warming up in the pie warmer on Mondays 

and Wednesdays during Term 2 and 3.  Food is to be brought in an 

appropriate   container or wrapped in alfoil.   

To assist the school in providing a safe environment, please consider 

the contents of your child’s lunch box and avoid providing products 

that contain nuts.  

Please note, icy Poles will no longer be sold during term 2 and 3.   

 

                Lucy Birtles                  28th May 

Dustin Maddock for having a positive and strong approach to learning. 

Claire Birtles for always setting a good example for the class and for your hard work 

and achievement in maths.  Keep shining. 

AWARD RECIPIENTS 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

We have had a great start to the term with the students designing models and seeing these printed 

on our 3D printer as well as  learning about the processes and effects of weathering and erosion. In 

literacy the students are completing a character analysis of a character in a film of their choice.  

We have had choices from super heroes to cartoon characters to talented pets.  In STEM last Friday 

the students planned, created and tested a water filter to remove the sediment from 'dam'          

water.  There were varying degrees of success with some water being 

clear enough for students to drink and others rebuilding their filters.  It 

was great to witness the excitement when clear water resulted! Mrs 

Nicholl 

Hi Parents, 

Welcome to Week 5! 

This week we have finished typing up our writing and it is now in a lovely display in 
our classroom. We looked at the poem: Jabberwocky, by Lewis Carrol. Students dis-
cussed the weird and wacky words used throughout the poem and we made some 
beautiful collages to represent each part of the poem.  

In maths we are looking at angles. We had a quick look around the school to spot 
some angles in the wild, but we were forced back into the classroom after it started raining. 

Everyone is putting in an amazing effort and I hope it continues through the rest of term!  

Lisa Castleden. 



 

The students are very excited to be able to play on our oval again.  

Thank you to “The Yilgarn Shire” for coming into school and grading 

the oval and removing all of the boulders that were exposed on the 

oval. 



Linda Rose  

Councillor  

Shire of Yilgarn  

25 May 2020  

 

 

Mobile Black Spot Program  

 
On the 21st April 2020, the Australian Government announced the outcome of the  

$380M round 5 of the Mobile Black Spot Program. Ghooli was  

successful in being chosen to have a Macrocell Optus Base Station installed.  

There are plans to conduct a round 5A, which will be used to test a  

range of different program designs.  

Could you please write to me with your mobile black spot concerns. If you  

are able to put forward your ideas of the best location to have a base station in  

our area.  

I would like to compile a list of locations to present to council on your  

behalf. If all correspondence could be sent to me by Friday, 12th June 2020.  

If you need any further information please contact me on 0437 530 848 or email 

cr_rose@yilgarn.wa.gov.au  

 

Kindest regards  

Linda Rose  

 

 


